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Minutes of the Planning Committee on 5th August 2024 at 7pm at Aldersgate Room, Wesleys Methodist Church.
Present: Cllrs Gill Dixon, Dave Shaw, Ann Foster.
In attendance: Clerk
Chair’s Opening Remarks
The Chair congratulated the Baildon Civic and Historical Society on a very successful Yorkshire Day.
The Chair thanked Cllr Foster for attending as a Substitute according to Full Council resolution FC2425/09.
	Approve Reasons for Absence
[bookmark: _Hlk173926325]PC2425/15 Resolved: Cllr Turner and Cllr Ashton’s reasons for absence were unanimously approved.
Disclosures of Interest
None 
Minutes of the last meeting
[bookmark: _Hlk13576035]PC2425/16 Resolved The minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 30th May 2024 were approved. Cllr Foster abstained.
To consider current planning applications on CBMDC website and to agree actions (item 8 was taken at this point in the agenda).

24/02381/FUL Marston House
PC2425/17.2 Resolved: Baildon Town Council supports the application due to the positive impact it will have on energy efficiency and we trust that the applicant will be able to give the reassurances needed to the Biodiversity Team of Bradford Council on the two points they raise in their comments.

24/02751/FUL Baildon Mills sub station
[bookmark: _Hlk141349120]PC2425/17.2 Resolved: Due to the extremely sensitive location in the centre of Baildon’s Conservation Area and in the curtilage of a Listed Building, Baildon Town Council wishes to emphasize the importance of high-quality materials being used ie. natural stone, in this construction and as described in the Heritage Statement. Baildon Town Council notes with concern that the building appears to have been started with planning permission.

Public Participation
 None
Important information from Councillors and staff
None 

Clerks Report 
The Clerk presented a report reviewing the operation of the Scheme of Delegation after almost 3 months of operation. There were emerging issues related to; specific applications and whether they should be delegated, timescales for responses and getting comments in. It was also felt the planning page on our website could be improved. As previously resolved, the Scheme of Delegation would have a formal review by this Committee in October.

Tree Protection Orders
A report was presented by the Clerk about the making of a TPO and the procedure for applying for works to a tree with a TPO. The legal position and involvement of the Town Council was discussed. IT was felt that the Town Council could work more collaboratively with the Local Planning Authority. The Clerk confirmed she was awaiting a response from the principal Tree Officer on suggestions for closer working to protect trees in Baildon. 
PC2425/18.1 Resolved: the Clerk to include a list of TPOs on the regular list of planning applications for review by all councillors. Although there was no legal ability for a formal comment through the planning portal there was nothing to stop the Council writing a letter of concern if warranted and resolved.
PC2425/18.2 Resolved: the Clerk should propose an agenda item of TPOs to a forthcoming meeting of the Bradford Local Councils Liaison Group to see how other local councils got involved with TPOs.

Provisional Calendar of dates for Planning Committees
PC2425/19 Resolved: dates for planning committees would be called as per the Scheme of Delegation.
Promotional Opportunities
None
To notify the Clerk of any items for future agenda
None
Date of Next meeting
To be summoned in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation

Town Clerk Tel: 01274 593 169 Email: enquires@baildontowncouncil.gov.uk
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